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 YEOVAL CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Term 4 Week 7 

15 November 2021 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative.  

Our PBL focus areas for Term 4 Weeks 6-10 are: 

 Follow instructions, first time 

 Respectful language 

Yeoval Central School held their Remembrance Day service at school last Thursday, assembling in front of 
the learning centre in a break with tradition.  

The reason for this was so that we could honour two of our past principals, who both died in the Second 
World War. In an acknowledgement to the RAAF and its 100 year anniversary, it was fitting that both 
these men were in the RAAF.  

The school was delighted that Mr Alf Cantrell joined us as our expert on Flying officer James Alexander 
Saint-Smith and Sergeant Darius Bede Northmore. He presented our formal address and spoke of the 
exploits of both men, highlighting the impact of their deaths on their students who purchased plaques in 
their honour and planted a tree. These plaques are now located on our 
learning centre entrance way and we will also plant two trees in memory 
of both men. 

A special thank you to Nikki Tremain-Hennock who read the ode and our 
school captains, Michael Hennock and Imogen Parker for hosting the 
service. Mrs Helen Tremain 

Remembrance day 



Pre-order your copy of this years Peppercorn 

now! 

This year students can purchase a copy using 

their VIVO points—only 750. 

Plus if you would like to purchase a copy of 

previous Peppercorn we have a number of 

copies dating back to 2007, on sale for $5. 

Please contact the school  6846 4004. 

Thanks to Mrs Jodie Klein who led the 2022 Kindergarten Transition parent/caregiver meeting and to Mrs 
Tracey Lee our relieving School Administrative Manager and Mrs Megan Parker our P&C representative 
who also spoke with parents and caregivers. The students received their portfolios, which was a lovely 
record of their transition activities.  

I thank Mrs Helen Tremain who coordinated our Remembrance Day commemoration. Although we were 
unable to attend the Yeoval service as a school, we were all able to reflect on the significance of the day. I 
thank Mr Alf Cantrell and Mrs Nikki Tremain-Hennock who attended from the community. Mr 
Cantrell spoke of the RAAF and  Flying Officer James Alexander Saint-Smith and Sergeant Darius Bede 

Northmore . I thank our School Captains: Michael and Imogen who led the assembly. While our 
secondary School Captain, Claire supported her community by reading at the town commemoration. I 
thank Mr Michael Gibbons for his organisation of this.  

As we are continuing to fill positions leading into 2022, I would like to congratulate Ms Amanda Crain who 
will be our temporary Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction. This is a new role in the 
Department. Mrs Lee-Anne Thomas has been successful through merit and appointed as our mathematics 
teacher.  

Our 2022 School Captain nominees are delivering their speeches on Tuesday (10:20am primary and 
10:40am secondary), a livestream link will be emailed to all parents. We wish them all the best!  

Nicole Bliss  
Principal  

 A message from the Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Peppercorn 

School COVID Vaccination requirements  
from 8th November 2021 

From 8th November all department employees, EAT&GO volunteers, HSC supervision staff, 
contractors, visitors and students on professional experience placements are required to be fully 
vaccinated or hold a valid medical contraindication certificate in accordance with the Public Health 
Order, issued on 23 September 2021. 

Under the current Level 3 restrictions parents are still unable to attend the school, other than for drop 
off & pick of students or if attending a scheduled meeting with a member of staff. 

COVID Vaccination Requirements 



Little Eagles News 

Find us on Facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

Week 6 in Little Eagles, Eden had her own private session while the other children enjoyed a full day 

doing Kinder transition. We played on the equipment, visited the geese, created a rainbow puzzle and 

rainbow painting and then danced and sang rainbow themed songs. Such a fun day.  

Give Peas a Chance 

Primary enjoyed a very crunchy 'Crunch and Sip' with fresh snow peas picked from the Ag Plot. For some 

students it was their first time trying this healthy and delicious snack. Thanks Mr Horley!  



Student of the Week 
Term 4 Week 6 

K/1/2: James 
For improved effort in Literacy 

 

3/4: Wade 
For his consistent efforts in all 
school learning  experiences 

 

5/6: Hailey 
For consistent improvement in 

English 

 

Stage 4:  Eric 
For leadership and enthusiasm 

  

Stage 5: Nathaniel 
For his diligence and academic 

achievement  
 

Stage 6: Lauren  
For her enthusiasm and 
commitment to Drama 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar Dates/Notices 

School Calendar 
Term 4 Week 7 

Nov 15 - Dec 3 
HSC Examinations 

Nov 16 
Captain Speeches and Election 

Nov 16 - Nov 29 
Intensive Swimming 

Term 4 Week 8 

Nov 22 - Nov 29 
Intensive Swimming 

Nov 23 
High School Transition 

Nov 23 - Nov 24 
Year 9/10 Work Experience 

Term 4 Week 9 
Nov 29– Dec 3 

HSC Examinations 
Nov 29– Dec 3 

WAP Year 10>11 Transition  
Dec 2 

YCS Year 12 Dinner and Assembly  
Dec 3  

WAP Graduation Dinner 

Assessment Calendar 
Term 4 Week 6 

Year 7 
Technology Mandatory—Food and 

Agriculture 
Year 7/8 

FYI Exhibition 
Year 9/10 

English 
HSIE 

Industrial Technology - Metal 
Industrial Technology - Timber 

Mathematics  
Science 

Congratulations to all our student achievers this week. 

Silver Merit Award 
Recipients:  

Georgia, Blayd, Liam and 
Hailey 

WAP Hospitality—Year 12 

On  Thursday 28 October Year 12 

Hospitality students cooked up a 

storm at their practical 

assessment in Peak Hill under 

the supervision of VET trainers, 

Mrs Watt and Miss Freeth and 

the wonderful assistance of Mrs 

Doyle. Delicious food.  

WAP Legal Studies—Year 12 

Legal Studies students met with 

Senior Constable Bridget 

O’Donnell from Peak Hill Police 

Station to discuss the criminal 

investigation process as part of 

this terms crime unit.  


